Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: direct payment

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1) How many of your authority's customers are in receipt of a direct payment for Care Act services, please?

Answer:
2022/23
2,105  

2023/24
2,066

Please note: the number of customers stated above are towards Adults in receipt of a direct payment.

2) What was the combined value of all Care Act budgets (Adult & Children) delivered through direct payments made in 2023 and 2022, please?

2022/23
£45,625,761.41

2023/24
£55,250,672.66

3) What is the median amount of a gross direct payment made on behalf of your organisation?

2022/23
£1,707.68

2023/24
£2,097.20

4) How frequently are direct payments made (i.e., weekly, fortnightly, 28 days or calendar month). Please provide a breakdown, thank you.

28 Days

5) How many of your direct payment clients receive their payment into a prepaid card or managed account? Please provide a breakdown of the numbers, thank you.

	Financial Year
	Prepaid Card
	Managed Account

	2022/23
	669
	513

	2023/24
	636
	530


6) What is the applicable contract length with these providers and when do these arrangements come up for renewal?

Direct Payments Support Service Providers (Managed Accounts): 
Initial 5-year contract that ends on 07.11.2027. However, there is a 2-year extension that would end on 04.11.2029. Total of 7 years. 

Pre-Payment Card: 
We have an existing 5-year contract which expires September 2027

7) Does your authority use prepaid cards to disburse funds to other people (i.e., asylum seekers, refugees, homeless). If so, please can you provide a breakdown of the median amount, recipient category, frequency of funds disbursed and the total value of funds made in 2023 and 2022, please?

No, we do not use these same pre-payment cards for anything outside of Adult Social care.

Please note: Information provided in this request are for financial years 2022/23 and 2023/24, respectively. This is because financial budgets are calculated based on financial years and not calendar years.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

